
  

 

 

 
 

 
August 16, 2021 
 
Mayor Bradshaw and City Councilors 
City of Ketchum 
Ketchum, Idaho 
 
Mayor Bradshaw and City Councilors: 
 

Direction To Staff on Funding Request for Undergrounding Power Lines at 404 Broadway 
 
Recommendation and Summary  
Staff is seeking direction from Council on a request to fund a portion of the undergrounding of power lines 
along Broadway Boulevard north of Sunnyside Drive. 
 

• In 2016 the City Council established a process and prioritization for providing city funding assistance 
for undergrounding power lines. The City Council would consider requests for funding. 

• In July 2019 the City Council agreed to fund $365 for a portion of the study for undergrounding the 
power lines. The Council did not commit to funding the undergrounding work. 

 
Introduction and History 
On July 1, 2019, the City Council agreed to fund $365, or 25% of the cost to study and identify the cost for 
undergrounding the power lines at 404 Broadway (Attachment A). The Council did not commit to the second 
phase of funding the construction costs for undergrounding. Council funding decisions occur in two steps, the 
first is funding for the engineering study, the second step occurs once the engineering study is complete and 
all costs are identified.  Applicants return to Council for a decision on construction funding.  
 
The property owners proceeded with the construction work and are now asking for city reimbursement for 
10% of the construction costs, or $2,690 (Attachment B). Total cost of construction was $26,901. Staff is 
requesting Council direction if city funding will be authorized for the construction work. 
 
Analysis 
The proposed work is in a residential zone. The priority areas approved by the City Council in 2016 were 
identified as: 
1. Community Core 
2. Tourist 
3. All Residential Zones  
 
Financial Impact 
There is currently $79,000 in the budget for undergrounding projects. The Council has committed $30,000 to 
assist with the undergrounding work requested by Andrew Castellano at 760 Washington.  
 
Attachment A:   July 1, 2019 Staff Report 
Attachment B:   2021 Funding Request for Construction 



  

 

 

 
 

 
 
July 1, 2019 
 
Mayor Bradshaw and City Councilors 
City of Ketchum 
Ketchum, Idaho 
 
Mayor Bradshaw and City Councilors: 
 

Direction To Staff on Funding Request for Undergrounding Power Lines at 404 Broadway 
 
Recommendation and Summary  
Staff is seeking direction from Council on a request to fund a portion of the engineering study associated with 
the undergrounding of power lines along Broadway Boulevard north of Sunnyside Drive (Attachment A). 
 

• In 2016 the City Council established a process and prioritization for contributing city funding assistance 
for undergrounding power lines. The City Council would consider requests for funding. 

• There is currently $180,000 in city funding available for underground projects. 
• The proposed project is in a residential zone. 

 
Introduction and History 
In May 2016 the City Council identified the available funding and process for city participation in 
undergrounding power requests. The Council further clarified the funding priorities in December 2016 
(Attachment B).    
 
Analysis 
The proposed work is located in a residential zone. The priority areas approved by the City Council in 2016 
were identified as: 
1. Community Core 
2. Tourist 
3. All Residential Zones  
 
The cost of the analysis is identified as $1,425.  City guidelines identify a 25% city cost share for the study for 
projects in the community core, tourist and residential zones. If Council approves financial participation, the 
cost to the City would be $356.25. Council funding decisions occur in two steps, the first is funding for the 
engineering study, the second step occurs once the engineering study is completed and all costs are identified.  
Applicants return to Council for a decision on construction funding.  
 
Financial Impact 
There is currently $180,000 budgeted toward city participation in undergrounding projects. There are several 
projects under consideration, undergrounding in the alley between 7th and 8th Streets just west of Warm 
Springs Road, and undergrounding in the alley between 5th and 6th Street just east of Second Avenue. Should 
this request be approved, there would be no financial impact. 
 
 


































